
 
 

To:  Larry Allen, Republic Services 

 Phil Hoffman, Field Service Representative, LabriePlus 

 Carl Pezold, Directors of Field Services, LabriePlus 

 

From:   LabriePlus Customer Support Center 

 

Subject:  Body Hoists Installed On Specific Units 
 

 
 

May 9, 2011  # 11-05 

 

The body hoists installed on specific Labrie units have to be replaced with new ones. 
Arrangements have already been made by Phil Hoffman, the North East LabriePlus Field Service 
Representative. 
 
For safety reasons, specific body hoists shall be replaced with new ones that are known to be 
built according to specifications. Gland nuts may not have been locked in place with a dowel pin 
as it should have. A small production lot of body hoist cylinders has been identified and could 
potentially have "missing dowel pins" on gland nuts. 
 
Serious injuries and/or death could result in the case of a body hoist failure due to gland nuts 
that could possibly unscrew on their own. The hoists could uncouple. The replacement body 
hoists shall be installed within (30) days from the date of publication of this bulletin. 
 
List of concerned units: 
EX10112VDA 
EX10112VDD 
 
Warranty coverage per unit: 
- Three (3) hours of labor 
- Replacement body hoist 
- Ground freight 
 
The body hoist replacement will be covered under warranty. The body hoists that will be 
removed shall be returned to LabriePlus USA. 

______________________________ 
 

If you have any queries or require any further information please contact  

The Labrie Service Department at 1-800-231-2771. 
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